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The month’s events have been chronologically summarized below: 
1. Carter Road Project has been continued in this month, wherein the NSS 

members go to Carter Road (Bandra) and assist in the education of 40-50 
underprivileged children who assemble everyday to learn from 6.45am to 
9.00am. 
 

2. Ashiana 
Another project has been initiated under Education – Ashiana, a school for 
autistic children. NM NSS students assist the teachers in their task of 
teaching the students. There are two slots of students per day – Morning 
(10:30 – 12:15) and Afternoon (1:30 – 3:15.) 
 

3. NSS Camp 
This year the NSS camp was scheduled from 9th December to 15th 
December at Ashram Shala Padghe, Umroli, near Palghar. This was an 
effort to improve the lives of the school children and widen their horizons. 
The children were initiated and trained in 4 sports: chess, football, 
volleyball and badminton. They were also taught creativity in embroidery, 
origami, use of scrap materials etc, Basic knowledge of First Aid, 
Awareness to Girl students about ‘Good Touch, Bad Touch’ etc. Our NSS 
Volunteers performed Skit on Women Empowerment and the way school 
kids shared their learning from the skit was amazing and made us realized 
that the skit served the purpose. NSS unit donated the sports and crafts 
material, Computers to School and Stationery and Old cloths to School 
Kids and their parents. 
 
Our efforts were much appreciated by the school faculty and students, as 
well as the Sarpanch of the taluka. 

 
4. Energy Conservation 

On the Carnival Day of our college (24th December) a stall was put up in 
college premises by the NSS students where the students could come and 
play a game. The aim of the game was to divide the materials written on 
pieces of paper into bio-degradable, non-biodegradable and hazardous 
waste. This helped raise awareness regarding disposal of waste.  

 


